
KIEWIT DUFFERIN MIDTOWN PARTNERSHIP  
HIGHWAY 417 FROM ISLAND PARK DRIVE TO KENT STREET 
MTO CONTRACT NO. GC 2020-4075 

  
 

 

 
Kiewit Dufferin Midtown Partnership  

 

NOTICE OF MEDIAN WORK – JULY – AUGUST 2025 UPDATE:  

 

Distribution Date: June 17, 2025  
 
Kiewit Dufferin Midtown Partnership has been retained by the Ontario Ministry of Transportation to reconstruct the Highway 
417 (Ottawa Queensway) median and undertake operational improvements from the O-Train bridges easterly to the Kent 
Street bridge. Other improvements under this project include replacing the Preston Street, Bronson Avenue, Rochester Street, 
Booth Street and Percy Street bridges on Highway 417, as well as undertake operational improvements such as noise barrier 
and retaining wall replacements from Island Park Drive easterly to Kent Street.  
 
To facilitate the median work, KDMP will be required to implement traffic control staging, lane closures and median closures, 
on Highway 417 eastbound and westbound.  
 
WHERE: Highway 417 westbound and eastbound, Bronson Avenue to Kent Street. Westbound O’Connor on ramp 
 
WHEN: Anticipated Start Date: July 02, 2025  

Anticipated End Date: August 29, 2025 
 
WHY: To facilitate the access to Highway 417 median construction including but not limited to removals of existing 

infrastructure, installation of new drainage, overhead signs, electrical infrastructure, and median barrier wall.  
 
WHAT:  Highway 417 Eastbound & Westbound -  Lanes shifted to the outside to allow for median construction 

 

Traffic Impacts: To accommodate median construction, traffic on Highway 417 will be adjusted as follows: 

 417 Eastbound: 

 Three lanes maintained from Island Park Drive to Bronson Avenue. 

 Reduced to two through lanes from Bronson Avenue to Kent Street. 

 The third lane (outside rightmost lane) beyond Bronson Avenue must exit at Kent Street. 

 

 417 Westbound: 

 Three lanes maintained from Kent Street to Island Park Drive. 

 O’Connor on-ramp closed (detour in effect). 

 

Additional periodic lane closures will occur during off-peak daytime hours and overnight throughout the construction zone. 

 
CONTACT US: 
For any questions, please contact Robyn Gould, Stantec Contract Administrator at (613)-809-5028 or by email at 
robyn.gould@Stantec.com 
 
Project website: hwy417bridgereplacements.ca 
 
 
_____________________________ 
Marco Trivellizzi – Project Manager 
Kiewit Dufferin Midtown Partnership 
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Highway 417 Bronson Avenue to Kent Street with O’Connor ramp–  
 

 
 

 


